

15 March 2023

Medical Board of Australia

By email: <u>medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au</u>

Dear Sir/Madam

Introduction

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to Medical Board of Australia's public consultation on the *Draft revised guidelines: Telehealth consultations with patients* (14 December 2022).

About the author

I am a Senior Lecturer specialising in health, law and emerging technologies at Melbourne Law School, and the Centre for Digital Transformation of Health, The University of Melbourne. My specific interest in this area relates to privacy and surveillance associated with the use of telehealth services. More information is available at https://law.unimelb.edu.au/about/staff/megan-prictor. The opinions in this submission are mine alone and should not be taken to represent the views of the University of Melbourne.

Summary of key points

- 1. The Guidelines should explicitly address the privacy and safety of patients using telehealth services.
- 2. The Guidelines should explicitly address the use of audio and or video recordings of telehealth consultations by clinicians or by patients.

1. Patient privacy and safety

The draft Guidelines specify, clearly and appropriately, that clinicians should 'have a consultation space that is quiet and free from distractions and does not allow others to hear any audio or view the consultation on screen'. However they do not address in sufficient detail the physical environment of patients and other support persons attending the consultation. There is evidence (White et al., 2022) that patients sometimes engage in telehealth consultations in noisy environments and public places, which may impair their privacy and their ability to concentrate on the consultation. This may be by choice or necessity. In one serious example (see Wade et al., 2012), 'patients in a community dialysis centre...were all in the same room and could overhear teleconsultations with a renal specialist'.

Postal address:

Melbourne Law School
185 Pelham Street
Carlton VIC 3053

Phone:

There are also particular risks attached to telehealth consultations for people at risk of abuse, such as in the context of elder abuse, family violence and coercive control. The telehealth context makes it more difficult for clinicians to be aware of and mitigate such risks.

The Guidelines should explicitly promote clinicians' consideration of patients' physical privacy and personal safety in the telehealth consultation, including the use of a space that is private, quiet and free from distractions. The Guidelines should also address more explicitly the need for clinicians' to be aware of who may be listening in to consultations.

2. Audio and video-recording

There is evidence that many patients record healthcare consultations covertly (Adams, 2017; Elwyn et al., 2015; Tsulukidze et al., 2015), and the likelihood of this may be heightened in the context of telehealth consultations because of the comparative ease of recording in secret. This raises ethical concerns and may be a breach of the law specifically related to the use of a telephone or internet service for telehealth consultations (*Telecommunications* (*Interception and Access*) *Act 1979* (Cth) ss 6(1), 7(1); see also Prictor et al., 2021). The Guidelines should explicitly address the need for consent of all parties to any recording of all or part of a telehealth consultation before any recording is made.

Thank you for the opportunity to make this submission. I am happy to provide further information or	
clarification on any aspect of it. I can be contacted by email at	or by phone
on .	_

Yours sincerely



Megan Prictor (PhD, LLB (Hons))

Senior Lecturer, Health, Law and Emerging Technologies (HeLEX)

Melbourne Law School and the Centre for Digital Transformation of Health

References:

- Adams, M. A. (2017). Covert recording by patients of encounters with gastroenterology providers: Path to empowerment or breach of trust? *Clinical Gastroenterology and Hepatology*, *15*(1), 13–16. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.cgh.2016.07.025
- Elwyn, G., Barr, P. J., & Grande, S. W. (2015). Patients recording clinical encounters: A path to empowerment? Assessment by mixed methods. *BMJ Open*, *5*(8), e008566. https://doi.org/10.1136/bmjopen-2015-008566
- Prictor, M., Johnston, C., & Hyatt, A. (2021). Overt and covert recordings of health care consultations in Australia: Some legal considerations. *The Medical Journal of Australia*, 214(3). https://doi.org/10.5694/mja2.50838
- Tsulukidze, M., Grande, S. W., Thompson, R., Rudd, K., & Elwyn, G. (2015). Patients covertly recording clinical encounters: Threat or opportunity? A qualitative analysis of online texts. *PLoS One*, *10*(5), e0125824.
- Wade, V. A., Eliott, J. A., & Hiller, J. E. (2012). A qualitative study of ethical, medico-legal and clinical governance matters in Australian telehealth services. *Journal of Telemedicine and Telecare*, 18(2), 109–114. https://doi.org/10.1258/jtt.2011.110808
- White, J., Byles, J., & Walley, T. (2022). The qualitative experience of telehealth access and clinical encounters in Australian healthcare during COVID-19: Implications for policy. *Health Research Policy and Systems*, 20(1), 9. https://doi.org/10.1186/s12961-021-00812-z